WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the conference room on 19 June 2014
	1.
	Welcome to new members 
Chair – Liz Reynolds, Wey Family Practice Manager

            Janet Lake, Dr Lynch & Partners Practice Manager

            Dr Joanne Horgan, Parishes Bridge
            Alison Turner – IT & Support Manager (Minutes)



	2.
	Minutes of Last Meeting – Liz Reynolds
Dementia Friendly Centre – clarification required on meaning.  The Health Centre has linked up with Admiral Care, an organisation primarily concerned with dementia nursing.  They are advising staff on dementia care.

Action Plan update:

1. Online prescriptions working well – feed back from attendees was also good.
2. Patient survey results are on the web sites and noticeboard.

3. CQC inspection still outstanding.

4. Accident and Emergency and unnecessary admissions is a Government initiative for this year.

5. Texting – Wey Practice operate a texting service and this has reduced non attendance for appointments.  Parishes and Lynch practices are waiting for their clinical system to provide a texting service which should be released by the end of the year.

   

	3.
	Patient Survey – Janet Lake
The survey has been made more concise and the questions suggested by the Patient Participation Group had been incorporated, particularly the emphasis on comparing with previous year’s results.
There were suggestions from some attendees to make wording changes to a number of questions.  The changes were agreed.  A date for close of questionnaire to also be included on the survey.


	4.
	Friends and Family Test – Liz Reynolds
This is a Government scheme and has been in place for some time for anyone going into hospital.  The scheme is being extended to include GP practices.  Attendees discussed the best way of recording patient comments and it was agreed to have a token system in place. 


	5.
	Review of Complaints / Suggestions – Liz Reynolds
All three practices have complaints/suggestions boxes on receptions, however patients do not use the boxes.  It was highlighted that patients can place comments on Choices web site at www.nhs.uk and the practices web sites at www.wbhc.org.uk.   
 

	6.
	Carers – Liz Reynolds

The practices are encouraging patients who care for their relatives/friends to register they are a carer with their practice.  Their GP can put registered carer patients forward for a carer’s break.  Practices will add an electronic message to the screens in receptions to highlight to carers.


	7.
	Publicity and Government Campaigns – Liz Reynolds
Attendees were asked where the best place would be to advertise this type of information.  All agreed the waiting rooms as the best option.



	8.
	Update on Government initiatives – Liz Reynolds
Our Clinical Commissioning Group strategy for the next 5 years is to concentrate on urgent care, frailty (dementia, stroke, end of life), planned care, children and young people, mental health and learning difficulties.

A locality hub, based at Woking Community Hospital is to be set up.  The hub will provide a network for practices.  It will provide a huge benefit to patients who wish to book appointments outside of usual practice hours. For instance, a patient working shift hours can book an appointment at the hub for a convenient time (this could be a patient who works nights).  Patients booking via the hub will not see a GP from their practice and would need to give permission for the hub to access their patient record.  The hub will be staffed by additional GPs.  It will also facilitate extra capacity for routine appointments and unplanned admissions to hospital will also be channeled through the hub.



	9.
	  Date of Next Meeting – TBA


